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August 21, 2020 

 

Dear Parents, Guardians, Caregivers and Students, 
 
I am writing today to give you an update on Westdale’s play field. There are two types of grass 
used in the turf: Bluegrass and perennial Ryegrass. Unfortunately, this summer the Bluegrass 
has experienced disease that has led to a severe deterioration of the turf and a dead looking 
field. We are working with our field maintenance service provider to determine the cause and 
the process needed to re-establish the grass. 

 
As soon as we have a further update, we will communicate the plan for the field to the school 
community. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 905-527-5092 x2673 or Principal Josh Connor at 
the school at 905-522-1387. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Susan Dunlop 

Superintendent of Student Achievement 

 
 


